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Notes from the Principal, Ms. Dupuy …

Despite the unpredictable weather we have experienced, I trust everyone enjoyed the extended weekend! The prospect
of a full school week seems unattainable, given the recent weather fluctuations. Nevertheless, the dedication of Morse
Memorial's students is evident in their consistent hard work. During my visits to various classrooms last week, I was
delighted to learn about the students' accomplishments, the exciting projects they were engaged in, goals successfully
achieved, and new goals they were in the process of setting.

I'd like to extend my gratitude to all those who actively engaged in the discussion with Superintendent Paul Penna and
Assistant Superintendent Lisa Roux. Your participation in these conversations is crucial as they gather valuable
information and feedback. Keep an eye out for future opportunities, as there will be more chances for meaningful
engagement moving forward. Stay tuned!

RSU 3 recently sent out a public notice and I wanted to make sure you all had the opportunity to see it.

Public Notice

Due to the storm day on the originally scheduled meeting for Wednesday, January 10, we are rescheduling this meeting
for Wednesday, January 17, 2024, at Walker Elementary School in Liberty from 5:30 to 6:30 pm.

At this meeting, RSU 3 Superintendent Paul Penna and Assistant Superintendent Lisa Roux will host brief conversation
opportunities to brainstorm some of the potential pros and cons of school consolidation in RSU 3. Currently, we are
focusing on Morse School in Brooks and Walker School in Liberty. This is an initial conversation to generate feedback
to help the school board make an informed decision about school consolidation in RSU 3. The school board values this
opportunity to collaborate with stakeholders in the best interest of all students in our school community.

A few important Reminders this week include:

● At this time, we are still asking that students be dropped off at the main entrance where a staff member will
greet them and escort them inside.

● Daily dismissal time will begin with parent pick ups at 3:00, followed by bus dismissals beginning at
approximately 3:15. Parents are asked to pull up to the entrance and your child will be brought out to meet your
car. During drop off and pick up, if you plan to walk your child to the door, please park in the parking lot across
the street so as not to interrupt the flow of traffic. Thank you!

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have questions, concerns, or need support for your child or your family.
Have a great week!

(email: jdupuy@rsu3.org school phone: 722-3636 cell: 249-1061)

Notes from the Office:

Please remember to send
your student to school with
an extra set of clothes. They
are having a great time at
recess and sometimes
come back inside a little
damp. Thank You!!

Important Upcoming Dates…..

1/17 - Public Meeting at Walker 5:30 pm

1/31 - Early Release Day

2/12 - School Board Meeting at MVHS 6:30

2/19 - 2/23 February Vacation



Check out what’s happening at Morse School … Week Of: 1/8

K This week, we have been excited to work on writing narratives. Right now, we are
focused on drawing a detailed picture of what happened, labeling the picture by
stretching out the sounds in words, and writing sentences that match the picture.
We had a lot of fun this week, and students were very proud to put what they know
into practice and see their own growth!

1/2 B Math is everywhere! We are continuing to work on understanding numbers. Place
value understanding is important and students continue to build, manipulate, and
use their new understandings to help each other grow. Morning centers this week
will focus on skip counting within 1,000, reading written numbers, number bonds,
and adding to 20. Phonics continues to be an important part of our daily routines.
Understanding the sounds letters make when put together helps us to read
unknown words. Seesaw continues to show our learning. Last week, students
unscrambled sentences and read them to improve reading fluency.



1/2 P Our class shows off their math skills every week on IXL during math centers and
several students are even practicing at home as well. Most recently we earned
certificates for answering 2,000 language arts questions and mastering 10 first
grade skills. Earlier in the year I sent home login information for your child to
practice at home. If you would like this information again please let me know. In
writing, students are working on editing their teaching books to publish and share
with the class. I can’t wait to hear all the interesting topics that students know a lot
about. We chose to spend our PAT time this week having a dance party with
popcorn in the gym. What fun!

3/4 M Another successful week has been completed! This week in lieu of literacy we had
to complete writing and spelling assessments. However, in writing students are
continuing to work hard on their fiction stories. This week we will begin our
research on historical figures and students will choose the historical figure they
want to learn more about. Once our fiction is done we will have a timeline project
and a personal narrative to begin. Within the month the theme will be all about me!
I look forward to another week of learning!

3/4 R Most students completed their writing assessments this week. I am so proud of
their growth and confidence as writers! I’m looking forward to seeing growth in
reading as we complete those assessments over the next few weeks. We will also
take math assessments. I appreciate all your help to have your child at school by
8:15 in the morning in order to eat breakfast and prepare for the day.

Agriculture Our red wiggler worms have been hard at work turning trash (old newspapers,
leftover apple cores, banana peels, melon rinds, etc.) into beautiful soil for our
garden! Mrs. Braley’s class and Mrs. Rawley’s class continued their investigation
of these amazing creatures! Due to the snow day, the other classes missed



agriculture class last week.










